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Social Security to Be
College Women Topic
CRANFORD — The College

Women’s Club of Cranford will
meet on Monday, November 13,
at the First Presbyterian Church
of Cranford, located at 11 Spring-
field Avenue. The speaker will be
John Garretson, founder and
managing director of Garretson
Financial, which was established
in 2004.

Mr. Garretson’s topic will be
“Can You Afford to Retire? Savvy
Social Security Seminar for
Women.” This workshop will be
geared toward women and also
toward men who have women
such as wives, mothers or sisters
in their lives.

Participants will learn, from a
woman’s perspective, how much
Social Security they will receive
in their lifetime; what to do if
one’s husband or former hus-
band dies, and what to do if one’s
marital status changes. They also
will learn how to take advantage
of spousal benefits, survivor ben-
efits, divorced-spousal benefits
and divorced-spouse survivor
benefits.

The meeting will begin with
refreshments at 7 p.m., followed
by the speaker. It is open to the
public.

JLEP ‘Little Black Dress’
Initiative to Address Poverty
CRANFORD — The Junior

League of Elizabeth-Plainfield
(JLEP) is launching its first-ever
Little Black Dress Initiative (LBDI)
, a week-long fund-raising cam-
paign that uses the iconic little
black dress to raise awareness
about poverty and its effects on
women in society.

Participants wear the same little
black dress for five consecutive
days and a pin that reads “Ask
Me about my Dress” to spark
conversation about the initiative
and its objectives. They are en-
couraged to use their social me-
dia platforms to drive online do-
nations, which are collected
through a charitable fund-rais-
ing site.

Funds raised from the LBD Ini-
tiative will benefit JLEP’s signa-
ture projects, including Career
Closet, which provides profes-
sional clothing to low-income
women, and Teen Closet, a girls’
empowerment initiative that
works with at-risk female high-
school students in Union County.

“We are pleased to be able to
launch our first-ever Little Black
Dress Initiative and join the ranks
of our sister Junior League chap-
ters who’ve come before us and
forged a way with their LBDI
efforts,” said JLEP President Nydia
M. Diefenbach. “Our hope is that
by putting a spotlight on poverty
in our local community we are

able to bring awareness to an
underserved population of our
community.”

The LBDI fundraiser will offi-
cially kick off on “Giving Tues-
day,” November 28, and will run
through Saturday, December 2.

For more information on how to
participate or donate, visit
blackdressdonate.org.

The JLEP is a chapter of the
Association of Junior Leagues In-
ternational, Inc. and is an orga-
nization of women committed to
promoting voluntarism, devel-
oping the potential of women
and improving communities
through the effective action and
leadership of trained volunteers.
Its purpose is exclusively educa-
tional and charitable. The chap-
ter will celebrate 95 years in
spring of 2018.

to Clark’s Hyatt Hills golf course.
Clark Mayor Sal Bonaccorso and

the Clark Township Council
passed a resolution on July 3
expressing Clark’s opposition to
the development. The Cranford
Board of Education also has
passed a resolution opposing the
proposal — saying that it would
“adversely impact the school dis-
trict” — which has been forwarded
to the Cranford Planning and
Zoning boards.

Hartz is asking that the zoning
of the site be altered from com-
mercial to residential to allow

the company to build the apart-
ments, which it is estimated
would increase Cranford’s popu-
lation by 8 percent as previously
reported by The Westfield Leader.

Community groups have sprung
up to represent the hundreds of
residents who have turned up at
meetings to express concern over
the project. Keep Cranford Quaint
(KCQ) is one of them, describing
themselves as “a group of resi-
dents committed to preventing
overdevelopment in the area.”

Cranford Residents Against
Overdevelopment is another

UCC Students Named Coca-
Cola Leaders of Promise

CRANFORD – Union County Col-
lege students Gissella Gamboa
of Linden, Edward Gaskin of
Rahway, and Chikwendu
Nwachuku of Scotch Plains, have
each been named as Phi Theta
Kappa 2017 Coca-Cola Leaders
of Promise Scholars and will each
receive $1,000 scholarships.

The Coca-Cola Leaders of Prom-
ise Scholarship Program helps
new Phi Theta Kappa members
defray educational expenses
while enrolled in associate de-
gree programs. Scholars are en-
couraged to assume leadership
roles in PTK programs and are
selected based on scholastic
achievement, community ser-
vice, and leadership potential.
Nearly 1,000 applications were
received.

Union County College President
Margaret M. McMenamin stated,
“We are very proud of our PTK
Coca-Cola Scholars. They are
college leaders today and will be
community and business leaders
in the future.”

The Coca-Cola Scholars Foun-
dation provides $200,000 in fund-
ing for the scholarships, with

$25,000 set aside for members
who are veterans or active mem-
bers of the U.S. military.

“The Coca-Cola Scholars Foun-
dation has a long history of pro-
viding financial assistance to out-
standing students at community
colleges,” said J. Mark Davis,
President of the Coca-Cola Schol-
ars Foundation. “We are proud to
partner with Phi Theta Kappa,
make it possible for more de-
serving students to achieve their
educational goals, and support
tomorrow’s leaders of the global
community.”

The funds provided by the Coca-
Cola Scholars Foundation not only
aid college completion, but also
give students the opportunity to
develop leadership skills and
become future leaders in their
communities.

Phi Theta Kappa is the premier
honor society recognizing the
academic achievement of com-
munity college students and help-
ing them to grow as scholars and
leaders. The Society is made up
of more than 3 million members
and nearly 1,300 chapters in nine
nations.

group and has been distributing
lawn signs stating “Say No to 750
Walnut” that can be seen
throughout the town.

Cranford, like other towns, has
an obligation to provide a certain
amount of affordable housing,
and Cranford Mayor Thomas
Hannen, Jr. has said previously
that the town is already meeting
that obligation.

Hartz has said that 15 percent
of its development would be low-
or moderate-cost housing.

Hartz Attorney James Rhatican
did not respond to calls from The
Leader requesting a comment.

Holiday Home Tour
Planned in Cranford
CRANFORD – The Cranford Jun-

ior Woman’s Club announces its
28th annual Home for the Holi-
days House Tour, will be held on
Sunday, December 3 from 12
p.m. to 4 p.m. This self- guided
tour showcases some of
Cranford’s loveliest treasures.
The club is showcasing five of the
finest homes in Cranford all out-
fitted for the holidays. The won-
derful Madrigal Choir will be on
hand to entertain. In addition,
the hospitality house will be of-
fering baked delights and a raffle
basket.

Tickets, in advance, are $25
each. Tickets are available at the
following local businesses: Peri-
winkles, Augusta Mae, Simply,
and the Cranford Library. Tickets
are also available online at
www.cranfordjwc.com.
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Hartz Seeks Delay in Plan to Build Apt. Complex


